
ADDENDUM #2 
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 2020-116 

 

KITSAP COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
SOLID WASTE DIVISION 

 

TO: All Respondents 
 
FROM: Vicki Martin, Buyer 
 
CLOSING DATE: Wednesday, April 22, 2020 at 3:00 p.m. (UNCHANGED) 
 
REF NO.: 2020-116 – Moderate Risk Waste Transportation and Management Services 

and Mobile Collection Event Services 
 
DATE: Tuesday, April 7, 2020 
  
 
In response to questions received, the following information is provided to assist in responding to the 
above referenced proposal: 
 
QUESTIONS AND RESPONSES 
 

1. Question: Is there an estimate of how many mobile collection event services would be required? 

Answer: Historically, Kitsap County has held one (1) mobile collection event each calendar year. 
Kitsap County reserves the right to either not hold a mobile collection event or to budget for more 
than one mobile collection event in any given year during the term of services awarded under this 
procurement. 
 

2. Question: Why is the site walk restricted to only one person per company? 

Answer: The optional site visit at the HHW Collection Facility was limited to one (1) representative 
from each potential respondent team to comply with social distancing guidelines at the time of 
publication for this procurement. After the issuance of Proclamation 20-25 by the Washington 
State Governor, Addendum 1 was released canceling the optional site visit. 
 

3. Question: Do you anticipate having a pre bid walk post SIP measures? 

Answer: The HHW Collection Facility is closed in response to the COVID-19 pandemic and 
Proclamation 20-25 by the Washington State Governor. Press releases regarding the closure of 
Kitsap County’s waste facilities in response to the COVID-19 pandemic and Proclamation 20-25 are 
posted on the Kitsap County website: https://www.kitsapgov.com/Pages/CountyNews.aspx . 
Persons who are not deemed as essential workforce to the essential functions of the facility will 
not be authorized onsite until Kitsap County reopens the HHW Collection facility. This is to comply 
with Proclamation 20-25. The site visit in RFP 2020-116 was optional and is not considered 
essential to bid submittal. It will not be rescheduled. 
 

https://www.kitsapgov.com/Pages/CountyNews.aspx


4. Question: Do you anticipate this extending the bid due date? 

Answer: Currently, the County does not anticipate extending the bid due date. 
 

END OF ADDENDUM #2 


